
EU Scholarships Project Opens Applications for the 2025–2026 Academic Year 

The EU Scholarships Project, implemented with the financial support of the European Union 

in cooperation with the Marmara Municipalities Union, the International Centre for Migration 

Policy Development (ICMPD) Türkiye, Ankara University, and Hasan Kalyoncu University, is 

pleased to announce that applications for the 2025–2026 academic year are now open. 

The project aims to facilitate access to higher education, foster social cohesion, and support 

professional development. Scholarships are available to students currently enrolled in 

universities in Türkiye who meet one of the following criteria: 

• Citizens of the Republic of Türkiye 

• Beneficiaries of temporary protection 

• Beneficiaries of international protection 

Eligible students at the undergraduate, master’s, and doctoral levels are invited to apply. 

The Marmara Municipalities Union will coordinate applications from students studying at 

universities located in Istanbul and Bursa. 

Application Details: 

• Application period: September 15 – November 1, 2025 

• Application platform: https://euburs.org 

Financial Support: 

Students are encouraged to apply for this opportunity, which contributes to their academic and 

professional advancement. The costs related to networking and promotion will be covered by 

the project, while individual applications remain free of charge. 

Contact Information: 

For detailed information and inquiries, applicants may contact: euburs@mbb.gov.tr 

Informative brochures in Turkish and English are available online. 
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